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DATE: November 15, 2019 

 

TO:      Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

 

FROM:   Brian LeBrun, Deputy City Manager – Finance  

 

SUBJECT: Beaver Meadow Agronomist Report  

 

 

Recommendation: 

Accept this report and refer it to the Golf Course Advisory Committee for review and 

recommendation. 

 

 

Discussion: 

At its September 2019 Regular meeting, the City Council approved $7,100 to hire a USGA 

Agronomist to review Beaver Meadow Golf Course conditions and make recommendations for 

improvements to fairways, greens, tee boxes and the course in general, and tree removal, to 

foster improved course conditions. 

 

 

Conclusion: 

USGA Agronomist Paul M. Jacobs visited Beaver Meadow Golf Course on October 23 and 24 to 

review course conditions and tree removal.  On November 4, 2019 the City received Mr. Jacobs’ 

reports specifically recommending course improvements on a hole by hole and general course 

basis.  He also provided a report for recommended tree removal to improve sunlight and air 

movement on fairways and tee boxes. 

 

This report has very detailed recommendations that will likely take a number of years to 

implement as well as a number of items that should be accomplished as quickly as possible.  

Having this report referred to the Golf Course Advisory Committee will enable the City to have 

the most experienced golfing group make recommendations on how to proceed and that is in the 

best interest of Beaver Meadow Golf Course. 
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